
Courtesy Visit to Mayor of Amman Municipality 
 

 On 9th October, H.E. Mr. Hidenao YANAGI, Ambassador of Japan to Jordan, paid a courtesy 

visit for H. E. Adv. Yousef Alshawarbeh, Mayor of Amman Municipality, and Mr. Kobayashi, Chief 

representative of JICA Jordan Office also accompanied. Ambassador YANAGI expressed his 

respect for efforts made by the mayor on development of Amman city and exchanged views on 

Japanese assistance and cooperation to the Amman Municipality. Mayor expressed his 

appreciation for the Japanese assistance and cooperation and said that he would like to closely 

cooperate with Japan. Ambassador Yanagi and the mayor also discussed about cooperation in 

the field of urban transportation system and tourism, and exchanged views of possible 

exchanges on the local authority level between Japan and Jordan.  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


